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BRONX MAN SENTENCED TO 10 YEARS IN PRISON FOR STABBING  

BROTHER TO DEATH 

Defendant Killed Victim Because He was Being Too Loud  
 

Bronx District Attorney Darcel D. Clark today announced that a Bronx man has been 

sentenced to 10 years in prison for the 2016 stabbing death of his brother during a petty argument.  

 

District Attorney Clark said, “The defendant killed his brother because the victim was being 

loud and woke him up. Now the defendant will serve 10 years in prison for a senseless crime.” 

 

District Attorney Clark said the defendant, Dennis Martinez, 53, of 2160 Seward Avenue, 

was sentenced today to 10 years in prison and five years post-release supervision by Bronx 

Supreme Court Justice Lester Adler. A jury found the defendant guilty of first-degree Manslaughter 

on October 25, 2018.  

 

According to the investigation, on March 4, 2016, inside the Castle Hill Houses in the 

Bronx, the defendant was awakened by noise and began to argue with his brother in the apartment 

they shared. The defendant then stabbed the victim, Jorge Montanez, multiple times in the chest, 

back and right leg. The 36-year-old victim died of his wounds at Jacobi Medical Center. In an effort 

to deviate the investigation, the defendant initially told police that a group of men had attacked 

Montanez in the hallway, and that he tried to help his brother and was stabbed in the leg.  

 

The case was prosecuted by Assistant District Attorney Felicity Lung of the Homicide 

Bureau, and Assistant District Attorney Beth Kublin of the Appeals Bureau, under the supervision 

of Christine Scaccia, Chief of the Homicide Bureau, and the overall supervision of James Brennan, 

Deputy Chief of the Trial Division, and Theresa Gottlieb, Chief of the Trial Division. District 

Attorney Clark thanked Bronx Homicide Detective Patrick Flatley and Officers Ricot Marcelin and 

John Ford of NYPD Housing Police Service Area 8 for their assistance in the case.  
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